



BUTTE IN-HOME SUPPORTIVE SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Minutes from March 25, 2008
Members Present:  Mark Gordon, chair; Dan Grover, vice-chair; Diane Cooper-Puckett; Rosie Grinnell; Domenic Console; Margery Avila; Dorothy Churchill; Sarah Okumbe
Public/agency representatives present:    Ja-Key Robinson, CUHWU; Niles Dodd, CUHWU; Sherry Thomas, CUHWU.
Staff:  Pamela Hospers; Linda Huffmon.
Welcome and introductions:  Mark called the meeting to order at 3:05 pm with a welcome and introductions around the table.
Quorum:  Dan established a quorum for the meeting.

Agenda:  The agenda was reviewed and approved by the committee.

Minutes:  The minutes from February 12, 2008 were reviewed, Domenic Console moved to approve, Diane Cooper-Puckett seconded, all approved as written.  

Subcommittee formation:  There was further discussion as to protective custody issues that were brought up at the February 12, 2008 meeting.  The discussion included the option to research, advocate and clarify and provide that information to Adult Services IHSS.  Personal and professional experiences were shared as to some of the conflicting information that has arisen this past year.  Concerns about preventing fraud through a lack of or incomplete information was recognized, in particular surrounding protective supervision.  Dan reviewed the by-laws for sub-committee status, advising the chair could appoint a subcommittee of one or more committee members.  Margery proposed a year duration for the subcommittee.  Dan pointed out that the by-laws indicate an ad-hoc sub-committee is established for as long as it is needed, one day, one month, one year, and that we don’t necessarily need to set a duration time.  Mark asked who would be interested, Margery and Domenic both volunteered and were appointed as the ad-hoc subcommittee to address Protective Care Providers and Recipients.  Dorothy and Rosie need copies of the questions that were referred to as they don’t have email.  Pam will send them (did so on 4/22/08).  Margery and Domenic will meet with Cheryl Leeth before the next IHSS Advisory Committee meeting and make a report to the Committee.
Due to the time constraints, Pam asked those interested in attending the Coordinated Leadership Conference to meet with her after the Brown Act Training to complete the paperwork.  (Dorothy, Sarah and Rosie)

Elizabeth McGie from Butte County Counsel was introduced and provided training on the Brown Act.  Refer to the PowerPoint presentation provided at the meeting.  In the presentation it became apparent that the recruitment process for the Advisory Committee may need revision.  Pam will forward the process to County Counsel for review.

Next meeting scheduled is Tuesday, May 13, 2008, 10:00 am to 12:00 pm, Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico.

Submitted by Pamela Hospers
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